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MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT: 

Hey Shaggers - Bernie here.  Hope all are doing well.  It’s going to be a full summer.  Lots going on and your shag club is 
going to be a big part. 
March 9 – Participating in The First Emerald Ball, in conjunction with the Steve Haydu LoTide run the following Saturday.  

The Ball is sold out.  Our club will be well represented.  
March 10 – Cape Fear Shag Club monthly meeting.  Dress as your favorite leprechaun!  Two DJs, Jerry Fougere and 

myself.  This will also be the last opportunity to get your picture taken before they are turned in to Pat Ellis for the 
club directory. 

March 17 – Steve Haydu LoTide run/walk at Carolina Beach Saturday.  Always a great time.  The Cape Fear Shag club is 
trying to bring the “Spirit” award home for the third time in four years. 

April – No meeting due to SOS.   
April 4 – Wrightsville Beach Elementary School has requested the CFSC presence to teach shag to kindergarteners up.  

The classes will start at 8am and end at 2pm.  A school lunch will be provided.  Each lesson will have from 20 to 30 
students and last twenty minutes or so.  Fits right in with our mission statement.  Another fun time. 

April 14 – Azalea Festival Shag Contest.  We are once again a $2000 sponsor.  Thank you to the members that stepped 
up with their contribution of $100 or $200 to cover our sponsorship cost.  In addition and due to another member’s 
generosity all those contributors will have a reserved seat at the contest.  This year the contest is a one day event. 
That night for $10 attend a dance party with DJs Fred Rouse and Mike Worley also at the Hilton.  Another great time 
and Cape Fear Shag Club exposure. 

April 28 – SOS – After the fun filled parade we will have the CFSC cookout the second Saturday of SOS.  Food and fixin’s 
provided by the club.  The cookout will be in the same place it has been the last two times.  The very backside of 
Tilghmans.  If you want to bring a covered dish even better. 

May 19 – Our Junior Shagger fundraiser meeting.  Auction items needed.  Contact myself, Donnie Davis or any other 
board members.  Please do not wait until the last minute. 

Well that takes us through May. Lots to do . . . lots of exposure . . .lots of fun! 
We all, each and every one of us like to hang out with, talk to, dance with many of the same people we hang with during 
the hum drum existence  of everyday life.  That doesn’t mean they are cliquish.  That’s just the nature of the beast.  One 
of the things that I like so much about our club is that many of our members during the meeting become social 
butterflies, flitting from person to person.  Some greet our guests as friends they have known for decades.  A welcoming 
smile, hug, handshake and most of all a dance with that person or persons goes a long way in making all feel welcome.  
That’s the way it should be.  After all we share one common factor with everyone there – the “Shag.”  There is always 
someone who is willing to take a beginner aside, spend a little time teaching the basic or an advanced step.  There have 
been times as the visiting DJ is breaking down his equipment some members are still trying to learn/teach a step or two. 
Once again.  The way it should be. 
Thanks for your time and effort.  Oh Yeah, we still need a social committee chairperson.  If you want to take for one 
meeting or the rest of the year please contact myself.  Entails nothing extravagant or too time consuming.  Any monies 
spent on shag club business is reimbursed. 
 
Thanks Again 
Bernie B, President 
 

http://www.capefearshagclub.com/
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As you can see, we still have some vacancies in our much needed committees.  If you can give any time at all to help in 

any of these areas, please let any of the board officers know.  For those that have served in the past, thank you for your 

service and if you might be able to help us out maybe just one month at a time, let us know that as well. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 By-Laws = although the board members are also members of the by-laws committee, we need someone to chair.  

For a copy of the newly voted by-law changes please download from our website. 

 Treasurers Report = ending reconciled balance for January is $15,248.27. 

 Hall of Fame = no report 

 Historian = we will provide the camera – you take the pictures!  Pictures are posted on the website so we can spread 

the fun we have at our meetings.  If you can aim and shoot – you can do this! 

 Membership = Martha Helms reports that we have 135 members to our club!  Welcome to all and thank you for 

renewing your membership and happily we continue to grow each month.  If you haven’t renewed or just want to 

join for the first time, you can find a 2018 membership form at the end of the newsletter or on our website.  

Download the form and send it in!  Come join the fun! 

 Music = Keith Thompson is heading this committee and already has many DJ’s lined up!              

March DJ’s are Jerry Fougere and our own Bernie Braak.   

 Newsletter = looks like I’ve got March/April covered for this newsletter – I’d be more than happy to relinquish to 

someone that would like to take a stab at it!  Just let me (Linda Meyer) or any of the board members know! 

 Communication = Donnie Davis will continue to keep us posted on all our communications.  

If you are not receiving emails from Donnie, please check with either her or Martha to be 

sure we have the correct email address for you.  You don’t want to miss anything! 

 Social = Still looking for someone to take this committee – or just one month!  Who would 

like to volunteer to help out with our cookout at SOS?  After the parade, we will converge to our usual spot at 

Tilghmans’s and enjoy good food, good company, and just hang out.   

 SOS = Just a reminder that Spring Safari is April 20-29 and our picnic is   

after the parade on the 28th.  Fall Migration is Sept 14-23rd. 

 Special Concerns = Good to see the following people are on the mend – Connie Fussell, Herb Craft, Linda Newton, Ed 

Jones.  Prayers for a speedy recovery to Johnny Mack Holden after a long hospital stay.  Please let Toni Decker know 

if any of our members has a special concern (tshields17@gmail.com). 

 Ways and Means = no report 

 Website = I must say, I do enjoy keeping our website updated.  Any suggestions anyone has on how to make it more 

interesting, by all means, contact me, Linda Meyer!  We do get many people visiting our area that check out our 

website and send emails inquiring about everything from taking lessons to asking where they can dance!   

2018 DIRECTORY: 

Pat Ellis put together a Cape Fear Shag Club Directory back in 2015.  She has 
agreed to do another directory.  If you are a member for 2018 you will be 
included in this directory.  Bernie will be available to take pictures at this March 
meeting or if there is a usable picture on our website of you, Pat will use that 
picture.  If you have a picture you would rather use, you can send it to Pat Ellis at 
patriciaellis074@gmail.com.   
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Ball Caps: 

THIS AND THAT: 

 This is our 30th year!  Show your love for CFSC by having a new shirt embroidered.  Here is what the logo will look 

like – just buy your own t-shirt, sweatshirt, button-down, whatever kind 

of shirt you want and bring it to Mona Baker on any Sunday at Salty’s 

along with $8.00.  Not only can our embroiderer do shirts, she can also 

do ball caps and visors – also for $8 each.  The logo won’t fit on the ball 

cap or visor – just the club name.  Be sure to attach your name on items 

that you bring to us.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Shag Lessons at Wrightsville Beach! 

 

 

Ken and Sandy Jones will be teaching Shag lessons on Thursdays at the 

Wrightsville Beach Recreation Center starting on March 8.  Come learn from 

the best!  If you want to register ahead of time, go the this website and print 

out the registration.   

http://nc-wrightsvillebeach.civicplus.com/DocumentCenter/View/2198 

 

 

 

 Starting Tuesday, March 6 come dance at The Monk!  Cover charge is $5 and the party continues.  The Monk is 

located in the University Landing Mall, 417 S College Rd.  PasoFino has closed but that didn’t stop shaggers from 

finding another venue.  Thanks Lee for looking into this.  Let’s keep the Tuesday dance party going!  Lee Pearson and 

Bernie Braak will be alternating Tuesday’s from 7-10pm.   

 Upcoming Junior Events 

Here are upcoming events that are for Juniors including workshops and contests with Junior Divisions. 

 

 

 

 

 

Visors: 

http://nc-wrightsvillebeach.civicplus.com/DocumentCenter/View/2198


March/April 2018  The Sandy Weejan Page 4 
 

 March 17 – 12pm – 3pm Castles for Cancer  

Learn more about Castles for Cancer and to register a Team, go to: 

 https://www.hopeabounds.org/event/castles-for-cancer/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YUP!  It’s that time to SPRING AHEAD!  Change those clocks when you get home from the 

meeting!  Sunday March 11 we go back to daylight savings time and get to enjoy the 

outdoors longer!  Don’t be late for church! 

 

 

 

https://www.hopeabounds.org/event/castles-for-cancer/
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 April 14 - Azalea Festival Riverwalk Shag Contest – Contest rules below.  For contest application, go to 

http://ncazaleafestival.org/event/riverwalk-shag-conteston-the-banks-of-the-cape-fear/ 

 

 
  

http://ncazaleafestival.org/event/riverwalk-shag-conteston-the-banks-of-the-cape-fear/
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 How about this GEM!  Rhonda Cooper does this look familiar?  I found this in the paperwork when we cleaned out 

the storage unit.  Morning Star News April 8, 2002! 
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 Mark your calendar for June 2 

Carolina Beach Music Festival!  

 Some fun events happening at Carolina Beach: 

 
 If anyone has anything they would like to include in our next newsletter, please just send your information to 

lindaameyer@gmail.com 

  

 

 

March Birthdays: 
Herb Craft 
Rusty Hosaflook 
Ed Jones 
Lou Smith III 
Robert  Stewart 
Lisa Thompson 

 

 

April Birthdays: 
Tommy Bradshaw 
Sarah Burris 
Jan  Gresham 
Linda Gordon 
Johanna Kjesbu 
Jim Mancini 
Johnny (Marks) Holden 
Terry Pate 

 

 

  

mailto:lindaameyer@gmail.com


March/April 2018  The Sandy Weejan Page 8 
 

 

THIS IS THE COMPLETE 2018 SHAG CLUB SCHEDULE! NOTICE THAT AUGUST DATE HAS CHANGED 
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